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June 2022 Newsletter

Dear Parents & Carers
As you may know, First Holy Communions took place on 21 May.

It was lovely to see our boys and girls looking so smart in their wonderful outfits, the service in church was very special and went well.  The celebration in school with the children and their parents on Monday 23rd May was enjoyed by all.  
Photographs were taken by the school photographer and a keepsake was presented to each communicant.

Year 6 SATs were completed on 13 May.  Year 6 had a lovely meal in Maranto’s followed by a visit to Sefton Park.  

Year 2 SATs have now finished.  Children enjoyed their treat of a Teddy Bear’s Picnic.  Phonics screening tests continue.
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Children have worked so hard so we hope they enjoyed their half term break.
St Peter – Feast Day 29th June 
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Saint Peter, named Simon at birth, was a fisherman from the village of Bethsaida in Galilee. Peter and his brother Andrew were fishermen before Jesus called them to follow him.

Fishing was a common profession on the Sea of Galilee. One day as the Peter and Andrew were mending their fishing nets, Jesus called out to the brothers. Jesus said, "Come after me, and I will make you fishers of men" (Matthew 4:19). Both brothers left their nets to become disciples of Jesus.

After Jesus rose from the dead, Peter was one of the first to see him alive. Peter’s given name was Simon, but Jesus gave him the name "Peter." The name means "rock." Jesus entrusted Peter with a very special task. He appointed him the leader of the Church. Jesus said, "You are Peter, and upon this rock I will build my church" (Matthew 16:18). Emperor Constantine gave Christians greater freedom of religion, and a great church was built over the grave of Saint Peter. Today, the Basilica of Saint Peter in the Vatican stands on the same spot.
Attendance and Punctuality

Most of you will know how important good attendance and punctuality is - but it doesn’t hurt to have a reminder!
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Unless your child is ill, you must make every effort to have your children in school and on time.  This is a legal requirement.

Children benefit so much from being in school; apart from their learning, which is paramount, there is social interaction with their friends – dining and playing together – all in a safe and caring environment.  It’s the best place to be!
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We would love parents & carers to encourage children to read at home.  If you are a reader yourself – please pass this joy onto your children – can there be anything nicer than curling up and having a good read?
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The obvious benefits of reading are learning new words and building up a good vocabulary – but the sheer joy of losing yourself in a book and going on those adventures within – would be a shame to miss!
  Summer Uniform Reminder

	Plain RED buttoned polo shirt and school trousers.

Plain RED buttoned polo shirt and grey skirt 

or red and white check dress
Plain black footwear.

School sweater/cardigan


PE KITS

Please note our PE kit is:-
· Plain BLACK shorts only (no leggings)
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White round-necked tee-shirt 

· black or white pumps
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Caterers
We would welcome any feedback about our new caterers (Mellors).

Please speak to your children and ask them what they think about recent school dinners.  You can feed this back to office staff or teachers
We would like to welcome Miss Jones, our new Kitchen Assistant.  We hope she enjoys her time here at St Finbar’s.

Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth 2nd 
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We joined in the country’s celebration of the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.  

Children and staff dressed up in Red, White & Blue and a “Street Party” was held in the dining room. 
All families will receive, from the Department for Education, a book about Queen Elizabeth
Book Fair
Look out for our Book Fair which parents are welcome to visit after school with their children from Monday 13th June – Friday 17th June.
The dates for the next school year are at the end of this newsletter - on a blank page so it can be torn off to keep
	DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

	

	Monday 30th May to Tuesday 7th June inclusive – Half Term, school closed.
Children return on Wednesday 8th June.



	JUNE

	Wednesday 8th
	Children return to school

Year 1 Phonics screening check begins

	Tuesday 14th
	Book Fair in school

	Monday 20th
	Year 6 Road safety transition talk

	JULY
	

	
	

	
	

	Friday 15th
	Last day for children

	Monday 18th 
	Inset day
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Q: Why couldn’t Cinderella play football?

A: She kept running away from the ball.
Q.What does a spider’s bride wear? 

A: webbing dress.
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Q. What do you call a duck that gets top marks?

A: A wise quacker!

Did you know?

June is the month with the longest daylight hours of the year in the Northern Hemisphere, and conversely, June has the shortest daylight hours of the year in the Southern Hemisphere.

June gemstones are Pearl, Alexandrite, and Moonstone.
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